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September Stated Meeting
Wednesday, September 2 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm

Mizpah Shrine Center Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday:  9am - 4pm

   Fraternally:  Rudolph Mahara, Sr., Potentate Attest: Ron Harruff, Acting Recorder  
The purpose of these called meetings or events is to act upon any official business that may come before it. Your presence is requested.

 (260)426-4543 recorder@mizpahshrine.com www.mizpahshrine.com

The Allah Bi
Volume 20, Issue 3

Published bi-monthly
(January, March, May, July, September, November)

Publication of Mizpah Shrine
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Phone:  260-426-4543

Fax:  260-426-4544

Article submissions:
allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com

Articles are due by the first of the 
month preceeding the mailing date

(February 1, April 1, June 1, August 1, 
October 1, December 1)

Mizpah Shrine Divan:
Rudolph Mahara Sr., Potentate
Tobin Bradley, Chief Rabban

Jeffrey Baumgardner, Assistant 
Rabban

Steven Bates, High Priest & 
Prophet

Robert Boylan, Oriental Guide
Steven Sickafoose, Treasurer

Ron Harruff. Acting Recorder

Trustees:
Samuel Winebrenner (20)

Jody Swaidner (21)
Timothy Yagel (22)

Finance Committee:
Rick Stiratt (20)
Hal Harting (21)

D. Guy Boylan (22)
Justin Klinger (23)

Representatives to the 
Imperial Council:

Rudolph Mahara, Potentate
Tobin Bradley, Chief Rabban

Donald Shively, Esq.
Legal Counsel:

Randy Hammond

October Stated Meeting
Wednesday, October 7 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm

You are hereby notified of the following meetings of the nobility to be held at:

MIZPAH SHRINE
1015A Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

EARTH MOVING - EXCAVATING - ENVIRONMENTAL
QUALIFIED M B E

COMPLETE SITE DEVELOPMENT

Fox Contractors Corp
5430 W. Ferguson Road

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46809-9612

Dallas D. Day
dday@foxcontractors.com

Fort Wayne (260)747-7461
Cell (260)410-7560
Fax (260)747-7717

Indy (317)769-6291
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Potentate’s Message ...

Dear Nobles,

The Potentates Ball was an Enchanted Evening that Sue and I will never 
forget. Ron and Pat Kohart and the Ball Committee did an outstanding 
job. Paul Page as the emcee and Imperial Chief Rabban, Bill Bailey, and his 
Lady Debbie as visiting dignitaries was a wonderful surprise.

This year continues to have unexpected challenges. We have had to cancel the Fly-In 
Breakfast, GLSA, and the Purdue/Indiana football game bus trip. However, we have 
many fun events scheduled for the remainder of the year.

It is comforting to know that in these trying times, we are all Master Masons. We have 
all taken an oath that reinforces our values and brings us together as brothers.

I am sharing with you in this publication one of my favorite poems: “On Yonder 
Book!” Please take time to read this poem. Let us reflect on what really matters to us 
as Master Masons.

The Grand Lodge has assured me that our Grand Master one day class on October 
31st meets all their safety standards. We will have our Fall Ceremonial following the 
Master Mason Degree. Mizpah will continue to offer Cold Sands Initiations at our 
Stated Meetings.

September is Sportsman Raffle Month. Lets all get out and support Steve Cowan and 
the Sportsman Raffle Committee. This will be a fun and prosperous event.

We have the Hillbilly Jamboree on October 5th and Lady Sue is having a craft night 
on October 15th. Sue and I would like to thank all of you for your support.

Fraternally yours,

Rudy Mahara
Potentate 2020
	



4

Recorder’s Message ...
Our lives seem to be dependent upon preparing for something.  We are taught 
and constantly reminded about the importance of preparing for our careers, for 
marriage (or not), for special events, and for future unknown.  The process of 
preparing in itself requires special definition and organization for us to achieve 
our desired results. 
“There are no honors too distant to the man who prepares himself for them with 
patience.” (Jean de la Bryvere)
Most of the things we prepare for are within our power to influence or contract 
by the extent and success of our preparation.  Others are not in those situations.
As we emerge from the restrictions of the pandemic we are experiencing, pre-
paring for changes in our lifestyle and activities is critical.  Patience and perse-
verance continue to be essential.
Our Shriner Hospitals for children provide the means for thousands of children to 
succeed in preparing for a better future.  As Shriners, we must be committed to 
supporting our hospitals in every way that we can maintain and active role with 
them.  Especially in these times.

Yours in Faith,

Ron Harruff, PP

Election Regulations ...
According to International By-Laws

§325.11 Election Regulations

a. Electioneering: A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine Temple may print, publish, and cir-
culate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a ”resume” consisting of his educational back-
ground, his vocational history and his Masonic and Shrine record. Except as provided in the prior 
sentence, the printing, publication, circulating, or distribution of resolutions, letters, telegrams, tick-
ets, email, or other devices, by a unit, club, Noble, or group of Nobles, suggesting, recommending, 
opposing, or containing the names of proposed candidates for office in the temple is prohibited.

b. Expenditures Prohibited: The expenditure of money for gifts, favors, or entertainment on behalf of 
a candidate for elected office is prohibited.

c. Violation: For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may suspend any offending Noble, 
and he may declare the election of the officer’s void and order a new election.

This year’s ball committee invested in many items that may be used over and over 
again for future  Shrine events.   These items may be used  in the Imperal Room and 
returned to the store room  in the same condition  they were found.  Items include an 
arch, spot lights, lighted backdrop,  gold chargers,  floating candle holders, gossa-
mer,  chair covers (from previous banquet), and tall flower holders. More information 
will be available in the Shrine office. 



 Karen & Bud Rothgeb

 Jerry & Diann Stienbarger
 Larry & Sarah Ashley and                               

 Eric & Carol Bickel
 John Brigham

 Mizpah Class Directors
 Matt Nodine

 Isaiah Nodine

 Keegan Nodine

 Larry & Jo Ann McMichael

 James Lobsiger

$100 Million
Dollar Club Give $100 And Feel 

Like A Million
Join the Shriner’s $100 Million Club

With your gift, you will receive a certificate and will be entitled
 to the $100 Million Club tassel holder ($10) on your fez. 

Not only will you be participating in the 
“WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY” 

but also in the 
“WORLD’S PUREST CHARITY”.

___ I would like to make a cash contribution at this time of at
       least $100, which is tax deductible.
       * Please make your check payable to: 
                    SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

___ I would like to make a contributaion using my credit card.
       * Please include credit card number & expiration date (MC, Visa, Discover)

Certificate Information
Person Donating ____________________________________
Unless specified otherwise, will also be the name on certificate

In Memory of / Honor of (circle one) ______________________

How would you like to receive your certificate?

(  ) Pick up in office - framed (  ) Stated Meeting - framed

Mail to:  ___________________________________________

       * Mail form to Mizpah Shrine; 1015 Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Email to:  recorder@mizpahshrine.com

260-426-4543 • fax:  260-426-4544

		
Name		                   
Kent Jackson
Rodney L. Fisher
Jerome F Febles
Jack R. Fite
James D. Nelson
Gary Gordon

	
Passed   
3/17/20
3/14/20
6/21/20
10/1/19
7/9/20

8/20/19

	
Creation

5/7/11
5/7/88

5/19/79
6/20/72
5/18/68
5/22/76

	
	
D.O.B 
3/9/44

11/29/46
11/18/42
6/22/36
9/29/34
7/30/47
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In Memory of 
Donna & Ken Jackson
In Memory of  
Noble Jerome “Jerry” 
Febles
Blaine Irving
In Honor of the 
Children
In Honor of Eric Bickel
In Memory of Karen 
Karr Hershey
In Memory of Karen 
Karr Hershey
In Memory of Karen 
Karr Hershey
In Memory of 
Ardola Scott
In Memory of Kaye F. 
Lobsiger
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Fly In ...
The Mizpah Fly-In Breakfast has been cancelled due to Covid-19.

Proceeds in the past have been donated to Shriners Hospitals for Children and the Mizpah Trans-
portation Fund.

If you wish your donation to be returned, please call the Recorder at 260-219-443 or fax 260-426-
4544 no later than October 27, 2020. Otherwise, we will make the regular donations.

Fly-In Committee Co-Chairman
Ellis Ryan & Jody Swaidner

On Yonder Book Charge
In Mason’s Lodge, with darkened 

eyes
With cable tow about me,

I swore to hale all mysteries,
That Masons keep, and Mason’s 

prize,
All brothers’ secrets whispered low,
All words they speak, all things they 

do,
In mystic manner taught me.

On yonder Book that Oath I took,

I swore to answer and obey,
All summons sent me duly,

By brothers’ hand or Lodge array,
I swore that I would never stray,

From Ancient laws and rules that 
bound,

Freemasons in days renowned,
But would observe them truly.

On yonder Book that Oath I took,

I swore to lead with generous care,
All those in sorrow hidden,

A brother on the darkened square,
The mourners with disheveled hair,
The orphan doomed, alas, to stray,

Upon a rough and rugged way,
While tears gush forth unbidden.
On yonder Book that Oath I took,

I swore to deal in honesty,
With each true heart around me,

That Honor...bright should ever be,
Unbroken bonds ‘tween him and me,

Nor wrong nor guile, nor cruel 
fraud,

Should ever break the sacred cord,
By which my vows have bound me.
On yonder Book that Oath I took,

I swore the Portals close to guard,
Of the Masonic Temple,

To rid the quarries of their dross,
To build each mystic wall across,
With body perfect, upright heart,

And mind mature in moral art
In Precept and example.

On yonder Book that Oath I took,

I swore the Chastity to guard,
Of Mason’s widow, wife, or child,
His mother or sister, undefiled.

To them I pledge a brother’s love,
By Him who rules the Lodge above,

To be a true defender.
On yonder Book that Oath I took.

My Brothers:
These are your Vows, Be they your 

cares.
And may such aid be given,

In answer to your earnest prayer,
That you may ever do and dare,

All that God’s gracious Laws enjoin,
So that when evening shades decline,

You may be found in Heaven.
On yonder Book these Oaths we 

took,
And will we break them? Never.

Potentate 
Awards at 

July 
Stated 

Meeting
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Fellow Nobel’s,
 What a year 2020 has turned out to be.  Face masks, social distancing, small group meetings,
etc. The Car Club discussed all of this and much more as we evaluated the safety and feasibility 
of having a car show in Lawton Park. With so many other events being cancelled we wanted to 
make sure we respected the safety of those who might attend as well as the Nobles supporting 
the show. 
To achieve this, we reached out to other car show hosts asking why they cancelled (all said it 
was due to the facility they use restricting access), the FW Parks Dept, the Board of Health and 
potential participants.  At the end of the day, each group approved the event.  With approvals 
in hand, we moved forward and held the Car Show as planned. 
When all the dust settled, the support we received from our sponsors was nothing short of 
amazing.  Most notably we had two key sponsors who were unable to support the show, so the 
car club went to work.  We raised more in cash donations in 2020 than we did in 2019 even 
without those key sponsors and the impacts to their business from Covid.  
Ultimately, we had one of our best shows ever.  The weather was on the warm side, but the
shade of the trees and a steady breeze made the day enjoyable.  We had 150 cars on display, one 
of which was a multimillion-dollar 1966 GT40 that was at Lemans in the 60’s and Pebble Beach 
last year. We had approximately 225 people in attendance, the DJ played an assortment of 60’s 
& 70’s music, the Grille Masters along with the Trolley cooked lots of good food. and Whip 
and Chill served up an assortment of cold items.
Ultimately, if we followed the trend we would have cancelled.  But we did our research and 
moved forward with great results.  I think there is opportunity to stay safe while still achiev-
ing our goals.  With all the negative impacts we are facing we need to seek new and innovative 
ways as a Shrine to continue to grow.  Maybe the new path is via phone and skype or small 
group meetings?  Either way we need to stay focused and continue to move forward.
 
Stay safe and remember to find happiness in all you do.
 
Tom Lehman
VP Car Club

Like us on Facebook: Mizpah Shrine Car Club@MizpahShrineCarClub
Lawton Park Car Show 2020 1966 GT40 Potentate’s Choice 2020



September Calendar of Events Around Mizpah
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October Calendar of Events Around Mizpah
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COMMERCIAL
WAREHOUSE &
CARTAGE, INC

Gregg Parrish, President
3402 Meyer Road
Fort Wayne, IN 

Phone:  (260) 426-7825
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Well what a year.  It has been a struggle to pull off events this year and some have been canceled 
because of covid.  Stand with your heads up and keep looking after each other.   You all are 

amazing community and we should be proud of what we have and will accomplish together. 
Something to look forward to is 

                         Mizpah Shrine 
     Christmas party

It is planned the first Saturday in December, 12/7/2020 from 9:00am to 11:00am  
Plan for it as if it is going to happen is what Santa said to do!!!

Santa Claus will be visiting that day!
Santa Claus said he will be there and is looking forward to seeing all of you!

Adam Butler

  
 

New Members at the July Stated Meeting
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Hello from the Horse Patrol.

We were happy to be able to participate in a few parades this summer. One on July 4th al-
though we did not take the horses because of the heat, John and I were able to drive the golf 
cart and represent Mizpah that way. We then had a parade in Pierceton and although the day 
started out rainy it cleared just in time for the parade and made for a nice afternoon.

While like most clubs we haven’t been able to do much we are very happy to announce that as 
of right now we are still having our horse show (praying it doesn’t change) Our Horse Show 
dates are August 22 and 23 this is a big event for the Horse Patrol as it allows us to donate 
money to the hospital.

GLSA was cancelled but we will look forward to it next year when we can all be together.

We will be having our Sportsman’s raffle at the Horse Grounds as of right now. This is a fun 
event put on by temple and is a fun event every year.

Our horse Trigger is all repaired thanks to Steve Scott for the repairs he needed. And now the 
Yagel Crew will be getting him back in the air so everyone who drives by can wave HI!

We currently have a parade scheduled on Oct 26 in Decatur and with not having much going 
on this year we are looking forward to it.

Remember to stay healthy and 
be safe!

Until Next Time,

Justin

1 Day Blue Lodge and Shrine Class

At the Kosciusko Shrine Club Building 
in Warsaw

Saturday, October 31st
     • 8am - 9am Registration
     • 9am – Entered Apprentice Degree
     • Followed by the Fellowcraft Degree
     •Followed by the Master Mason Degree
     • Noon – Lunch
     • 1pm – Shrine Ceremonial
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Fort Wayne
July

CHICAGO: 
10 Trips, 13 Patients

Drivers:
Biancardi, Henry
Brouwer, Doug

Culler, Tom
DeLeon, Jerry

Moss, Dan
Ryan, Ellis

Schebig, Dennis
Willman, Jerry

Grant County
July

CHICAGO: 
1 Trip,  1 Patient
CINCINNATI: 
1 Trip,  1 Patient

Drivers:
Roger Beck
Benita Beck
Daniel Moss

Ashley Powell

September 19, 2020
Event from Noon - 5PM
Doors Open at 11AM
(Food & Refreshments Included)8th

Annual
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MIZPAH SHRINER’S

SPORTSMAN’S
RAFFLE

TIckETS
$20 Advanced

$25 At The Door
Shrine horSe Patrol GroundS

985 n State road 9, Columbia City in

Sponsored by

2 6 0 - 247 - 241 1

IGc #001961 muSt be: 16 or older to enter & 18 or older to PurChaSe tiCketS

100 Guns!
Need not be present to win.

To purchase tickets, contact:

Shrine Office 
260-426-4543

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties

June
CHICAGO: 

4 Trips, 3 Patients 
(1 Four times)

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (4)

Gary Soblotne (1)
Ed Tutwiler (1)
Jay Smith (2)

Interested in 
becoming a 

driver? 
Contact one of the 
Schedulers or the 

Mizpah Shrine 
office TODAY!!

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties

July
CHICAGO: 

7 Trips, 4 Patients 
(1 Five times)

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (7)

Gary Soblotne (2)
Ed Tutwiler (1)
Jay Smith (3)
Larry Lant (1) 

Noble County
July

CHICAGO: 
5 Trips, 6 Patients

Drivers:
 David Derry
Larry Lant

Nub Lowrey
Steve Petro
Rich Miotto

Jacob Dermott
Terry Dermot

Mizpah Van Schedulers

The Nobles and their Ladies listed drove Mizpah Shrine vans transporting our patient-champions and 
their parents to Chicago or Cincinnati the last few weeks.

Elkhart
Neil Pittenger - 574-215-2603

BillRoose - 574-361-7922
Fort Wayne Area

Jerry Willman - 260-483-4226
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Noble Co.
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Grant/Blackford Co.
Daniel Moss 765-517-1042

Roger Beck 765-661-2978 or 
765-674-5831

LaGrange/Steuben
Don Shively - 260-833-4884

Jim Boss - 260-350-8302
Chuck Miller - 260-854-2964

Hospita
l

NEWS
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Michael Coe               (260)424-6260

Slaughtering
Processing

Smoking
Retail

Krider’s Meat Processing

735 W. Market Street
Columbia City, IN 46725

(260) 248-8315
Bob Randy

Daughters

of th
e Nile

Antique Power ...
The Antique Power had their annual ride on August 8th. There were close to 70 tractors in atten-
dance. We met at the Whitley county 4H fair grounds and headed to Stan Studebaker’s Homestead 
for a break. Then we headed back to the 4H grounds for fellowship and a wonderful lunch. We 
wanted to thank Stan and Brenda for their hospitality.



AALifts
Alternative Accessibility Lifts

Steve Cowan
Managing Partner

For Life’s Ups and Downs

4830 Jean Drive • Fort Wayne, IN 46825
Tel:  260-482-5555 • Fax:  260-482-5785

Email:  aes12@earthlink.net
15

Daughters

of th
e Nile

I would like to thank the 
members for the invitation to the Ball, as it was an 

Enchanting Evening.  The food, fellowship, and 
entertainment was great.  The Committee did an out-

standing job.

Romona Dunfee
2020 Queen of Teti Sheri No. 60

You Are Cordially Invited
to

A Tea & Cocoa Affair
Saturday, October 3

at 11:00 in the morning

Proceeds to to Teti 
Sheri General Fund

Mizpah Shrine Center
1015 Memorial Way 

Fort Wayne, IN 46805

$25 per
person

Please make checks 
payable to:

Teti Sheri No. 60.

For more information 
contact

Stephanie Baker at
260-358-7244

by September 19, 2020

Pote’s Ball
photos



Mizpah Shrine Center
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805


